
Dear Valued Customer,

In response to the COVID-19 emergency, the IRS recently issued Notice 2020-23. This
notice expands on previously issued guidance extending certain tax filing and payment
deadlines. This means that ERISA pension and welfare benefit plans with a Form 5500
filing deadline falling on or after April 1, 2020 and before July 15, 2020 (whether it is their
original deadline, or their deadline was previously extended) will now automatically have
until July 15, 2020 to file. 

This is especially helpful for plans with an April 15 extended due date who may not have
been able to file due to the COVID-19 pandemic. It is important to note, however, that this
extension does not provide any relief for calendar year 2019 plan filings which are initially
due on July 31.  

What Action Do You Need to Take?

Since the 7/15/2020 deadline extension applies automatically, ERISA pension and welfare
benefit plan sponsors do not need to file the Form 5558 to claim the extension. Even
though the deadline was extended, plan sponsors are encouraged to file the Form 5500
by their original due date where possible. Plans that have filing deadlines outside of the
window provided by this relief should monitor guidance to see whether any additional
relief or additional extensions become available.  

It is important to watch these adjusted deadlines carefully:

*pending guidance, but no Form 5558 is required to extend to 7/15/200

Background

https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-drop/n-20-23.pdf


Under ERISA, welfare benefit plans must electronically file the Form 5500 by the last day
of the seventh month after the end of any plan year that had 100 or more plan participants
on the first day of that plan year. Among other things, the Form 5558, Application for
Extension of Time to File Certain Employee Plan Returns, when completed and mailed to
the IRS office in Ogden, UT, extends that deadline to file a Form 5500 by two and a half
months from the original due date. Since the Ogden IRS office is closed due to the
COVID-19 pandemic, the Form 5558 cannot be filed at this time, resulting in the IRS
providing this relief. However, for Forms 5500 due 5/31/2020 and 6/30/2020, the two-and-
a-half-month extension (with 8/15/2020 and 9/15/2020 extended due dates, respectively)
are currently only able to be automatically extended to this 7/15/2020 deadline relief.

As always, thank you for giving us the opportunity to be your benefits provider. In these
uncertain times we hope to provide you with the Clarity you need. 

Sincerely, 
Bill Catuzzi, CEO
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